
A	 Declaration	 of	 Declining	 Confidence	 in	 the	 Leadership	 of	 Provost	 Lori	
Vermeulen	
	
We,	 the	 members	 of	 the	 Stockton	 Faculty,	 express	 our	 declining	 confidence	 in	
Stockton	University	Provost	Lori	Vermeulen.		
	
Stockton	 University	 has	 a	 long	 and	 proud	 tradition	 of	 cooperation	 between	 the	
Faculty	and	the	Administration.	This	record	of	trust	has	strengthened	and	enriched	
Stockton,	 and	 helped	define	 our	 distinctive	 commitment	 to	 an	 engaging,	 rich,	 and	
interdisciplinary	liberal	arts	education,	achieved	through	a	professional	culture	that	
values	collaboration	and	shared	decision-making.			
	
However,	 we	 have	 grown	 seriously	 concerned	 with	 the	 Provost’s	 apparent	
unwillingness	to	ensure	the	continuation	of	this	tradition.		Rather	than	addressing	the	
need	 for	 change	 as	 an	 opportunity	 to	 build	 cooperation,	 community,	 and	 trust,	
thereby	 fostering	 a	 collective	 ownership	 of	 the	 planning	 process,	 the	 Provost	 has	
demonstrated	



As	 a	 result,	 our	 collective	 concern	 for	 the	 future	 of	 Stockton	 is	 growing,	 and	 our	
confidence	in	Provost	Vermeulen’s	leadership	is	waning.	
	
We	 call	 on	Provost	Vermeulen	 to	 change	 course	and	 to	 adopt	 a	new	strategy	 that	
rebuilds	 trust	 and	 allows	 us	 to	 collectively	 shape	 a	 more	 promising	 future	 for	
Stockton.	We	call	 for	a	genuine	shift	 in	practices	 including	a	disaggregation	of	 the	
three	major	components	of	her	restructuring	plan:	

1. The	 revision	 of	 the	 current	 leadership	 structure	 based	 on	 the	 locally	
negotiated	expiring	MOA	on	Coordinators	

2. 


